

Commission on Minimum Continuing Legal Education (MCLE)

State of Connecticut Judicial Branch

CO-CHAIRS: Hon. Elliot N. Solomon Frederic S. Ury, Esq.

Hon. Elizabeth A. Bozzuto, Hon. Bernadette Conway Hon. Shari Murphy, Lawrence F. Morizio, Esq. Rosemarie Paine, Esq., Louis R. Pepe, Esq. COUNSEL TO COMMISSION: Michael P. Bowler, Esq.

Minutes of the Meeting Commission on Minimum Continuing Legal Education November 2, 2017

On November 2, 2017, the Commission on Minimum Continuing Legal Education ("Commission") met by telephone conference call from 8:30 a.m. until 9:04 a.m. A meeting space for members of the public was provided at 100 Washington Street in Hartford.

Members in attendance were:

Hon. Elliot N. Solomon, co-chair Attorney Frederic Ury, co-chair Hon. Elizabeth A. Bozzuto Hon. Bernadette Conway Attorney Lawrence F. Morizio Attorney Rosemarie Paine Attorney Louis R. Pepe

Also in attendance were Attorneys Michael P. Bowler and Kerry J. O'Connell, Counsel to the Commission, Attorney Martin L. Libbin, Director of Legal Services, and Attorney Joseph Del Ciampo, Deputy Director of Legal Services.

- I. The Commission approved the minutes of the October 5, 2017 meeting.
- II. The Commission considered and approved proposed amendments to the MCLE rule prepared by its working group subcommittee. A separate discussion was then held whether the proposal should be further amended to provide for an exemption from MCLE for workers' compensation commissioners. The Commission voted 5-2 against submitting the additional proposal.
- III. The Commission adjourned after scheduling the next MCLE meeting for December 7, 2017 at 8:45 if necessary.